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Unity Hill  United Church of Christ 
364 White Plains Road, Trumbull, CT 06611 

Phone: 203-374-8822     Fax: 203-374-1120 

E-mail: unityhillucc@gmail.com (please note change!) 

Web site: www.unityhillucc.org    Facebook: Unity Hill UCC 

 

The Reverend Dr. M. Todd Shipley, Pastor 
Diane Henderson, Moderator 

Dawn Brezina, Church Clerk 

Dorothy W. Pickens, Soloist 

Jeffrey Stokely, Music Coordinator 

Joanne Wickson, Office Administrator 

Kathleen Miranti, Bookkeeper 

Calap Brown, Sexton 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Office Hours:  Monday ï Friday  9:00 a.m. ï 3:00 p.m. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

JANUARY 2020 OUTLOOK DEADLINE  

We welcome contributions to our monthly newsletter and invite you to 

share information, or even something more creative!   

Please submit all articles, events or special announcements for the January 2020 Outlook 

by Monday, December 16, if possible, and no later than Thursday, December 19.  Thanks! 
 

 

Please remember our homebound in your prayers or with a note:  

 Dorothy Barwick, Dolores Colaiacomo, Gail Gorlo,  

      Katie Schneider and Mitch Wein. 
 

 

PASTORAL CARE ~ If you, or someone you know, is hospitalized, 

please call the church office to let us know (203-374-8822). 

Hospitals do not notify us when a parishioner is hospitalized.  

DECEMBER 2019 OUTLOOK  

mailto:unityhillucc@gmail.com
http://www.unityhillucc.org/
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 A SPIRITUAL PERSPECTIVE ~ Our Pastor, Rev. Dr. Todd Shipley 

ARE YOU 

LONGING FOR  

ADVENT -URE? 

 ñComfort, comfort my people!ò says your God.  

Speak compassionately to Jerusalem, and proclaim to her that her 

compulsory service has ended, that her penalty has been paid that she has 

received from the Lordôs hand double for all her sins!  

A voice is crying out: 

ñClear the Lordôs way in the desert! Make a level highway in the wilderness for our God! 

Every valley will be raised up, and every mountain and hill will be flattened.  Uneven ground will become 

level, and rough terrain a valley plain. 

The Lordôs glory will appear, and all humanity will see it together; the Lordôs mouth has commanded it.  

Isaiah 40:1-5 Common English Bible (CEB) 

  

 We look for things to do.  Itôs one of those simple little true-isms that seem obvious but when 

unpacked can be very edifying.  We get bored and restless and want to do things.  We even feel like we 

HAVE to, or are SUPPOSED, to do things.  So as we grow up and venture outwards we do different types of 

things.  We play, fight, kiss, work, learn, take tests, receive certificates, eat, sleep, move, vacation, have kids 

or not, buy houses or rent, and we tend to try to do things that make us happy or feel good. 

 But hopefully there comes a time when all the doing seems futile.  I know I said ñhopefullyò é but 

please stay with me.  When you reach the end of some path that is supposed to make you happy for all time: 

career, family, collecting things, we may experience a time in which the constant internal refrain is: ñIs this 

all there is to life?ò  This is what, in spiritual terms, can be called a ódark night of the soul.ô  It is this time in 

life that one is ripe for ADVENT-URE. 

 In this dark time of the year, the season of Advent 

comes to remind us that even in the darkest times in life, 

God has laid a path for you to follow, by coming into the 

material world in the form of a vulnerable and beautiful 

baby.  He wants us to follow him, REALLY AND TRULY 

FOLLOW.  We can see in this scripture how often the 

Bible talks about terrain and travelling paths.  If you have 

come to a time in your life that begs the question, ñIs this 

all there is?ò please know that God has come into our 

world and is waiting for you to take the next step in the 

incredible ADVENT-URE of your relationship with the divine.  

  

Peace, 

Pastor Todd  
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CHURCH UPDATES 

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL BUDGET MEETING 

Sunday, December 1 following worship service 

All members please plan on attending to vote on the church budget for 2020 

CHRISTMAS EVE WORSHIP SERVICES ~ Tuesday, December 24  

Please join us to celebrate the Birth of Christ! We have 2 services ~ 

Family Service at 5:00 pm;  

Candlelight Service with Holy Communion at 11:00 pm.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BAPTISM ~ On Sunday, November 17, Aria Michelle Garcia was baptized and welcomed into our 

church family  Congratulations to her parents Brianna Pickens and Christian Garcia, her great-

grandmother Dorothy Pickens and all her family.  We wish them many blessings today & always. 

GEORGEôS HILL 

Georgeôs Hill Support Group for people with memory problems and their caregivers. 

Thursday, December 12 ~ 11:30 am ï 1:00 pm, including lunch.  To RSVP, please call the church 

office at 203-374-8822 or sign up on our web site.  Our motto is: YOU ARE NOT ALONE   

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION ~ By: Sharon Brezina, Chair 

Well the season is upon us.  This includes colder weather, snow on the ground, holiday cheer in the air ...... 

and the celebration of the birth of Jesus.  This is an amazing time to teach our youth ... So much to say and so 

many ways to say it.  We will move from a time of thanksgiving to a new celebration of life.  Very exciting.  

We highly suggest attending "Journey to Bethlehem" on the weekend of December 6th, 7th, and 8th.  Kids 

and families are encouraged to go.  It's an outdoor interactive drama put on by Reclaim Christian Church (11 

High Acres Road, Ansonia).  Guests will walk the wooded trail to experience authentic time-period scenes, 

starting in Nazareth and culminating at the Nativity.  If a lot of our kids attend we can discuss it in class. 

You are invited to Breakfast in Bethlehem   
Sunday, December 8 from 10:30 am ð 12 noon 

Bring your family and friends to celebrate the true 
meaning of Christmas.  Enjoy a free breakfast and 
meet biblical characters from the first Christmas.    

RSVP by December 4 to our office by calling  
203-374-8822, or emailing unityhillucc@gmail.com 

mailto:unityhillucc@gmail.com
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As a gift to the youth, UHUCC CE would love to treat them to a night out on Friday, 

December 13 at 7:30 pm at The Downtown Cabaret Theater seeing Joseph and the Amazing 

Technicolor Dream Coat.  The theater is at 263 Golden Hill Street in Bridgeport.  We will 

supply all the drinks and food, we can even carpool from the church.  All that are interested 

please contact Sharon personally by December 1st so tickets can be purchased accordingly.  

This should be a fun night and we would love for the kids to dress up! 

Christian Ed will help to host the Church Holiday Luncheon on December 22.  Thereôs a potluck signup 

sheet posted for all those who can bring in a side dish or dessert.  We will also have Holiday Bingo and are 

looking for prizes to give away.  Please consider donating a gift ..... everyone seems to enjoy it.  We may 

even have a special visitor.  

The kids and I would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays!!   

God bless you now and in the New Year!   

Sharon 

MISSIONS OPPORTUNITIES 

THANKSGIVING FOOD PROJECTS  ~ We have 2 important 

initiatives to help support families in need for the Thanksgiving 

holiday. We are collecting up to Tues, Nov. 26; to be delivered on 

Wed, Nov. 27. 

1.  Monetary donations to purchase food gift cards.  

2.  Food item donations to be brought to Trumbull Services.   

Stop & Shop has a charity food box for only $10 which includes 

vegetables and fixings that you can purchase.  Please consider 

giving to the needy during the holidays!   

Thank you for helping to make Thanksgiving a little brighter 

for families in need.  God Bless!  Brenda 

CHRISTMAS CARD FROM UNITY HILL UCC MEMBERS  ~ In this season of 

Christmas, instead of sending out individual Christmas cards you can choose to sign the 

ñBlanket Fund of Church World Serviceò card and send your Christmas Blessings to everyone 

at Unity Hill.  Your $10 donation will help people in times of disaster through CWS.   

Sign the card on the bulletin board and put your donation in the basket on hall table or call the church office 

to add your name and you can mail a donation by Monday, December 16 so your names can be posted in the 

Christmas Eve bulletin. 

THE CHRISTMAS FUND : Remembering Our Veterans of the 

Cross ~ Those Who Serve Our Church ~ Provides financial aid to 

retired and active ministers and their surviving spouses and children 

who face over-whelming financial demands, a ministry carried out by the Pension Boards.   

We have special envelopes in the pews and weôll  collect for this mission during the month of December 

ending on Christmas Eve.  

MISSIONS CONTRIBUTION TO BUTTERFLY PROJECT  ~ We contributed to Butterfly Project, 

international and domestic ministries. This organization helps families and communities across the world 

through partnership and education.  

 

http://www.magiproject.org/
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 FELLOWSHIP GROUPS  

FELLOWSHIP OF UNITY HILL ~ By: Dot Pickens, President  

~ Annual CHRISTMAS PARTY  will be on Sunday, December 8 at Stonebridge Restaurant, 50 

Daniel Street, Milford beginning at 5:00 pm.  Those attending are asked to bring diapers or wipes 

for Trumbull Social Services.  RSVP with Dot Pickens or Carole Fanslow.  The more the merrier! 

~ No GOLDEN HILL COMMUNITY SUPPERS  on December 25.  Our next turn will be on Wednesday, 

February 26, 2020; cooking at 2:00 pm and serving at 5:00 pm. 

WOMENôS FELLOWSHIP ~ By: Carole J. Fanslow, President 

~ Next EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING  will be on Sunday, January 5 at 11:30 

am (Note: Special Time!) 

~ Our ANNUAL CHRISTMAS TEA  will be on Thursday, December 5 at 1:00 pm 

with the singing group ñMatineeò entertaining us with their holiday songs.  Finger 

foods (tea sandwiches or desserts) would be appreciated.  Sign-up on the bulletin 

board and we hope to see you there.  Hospitality: The Executive Board; Devotions: Waltraud Yeager.  

Donations will be accepted for the Center for Family Justice. 

~ Join us on Thursday, January 16 at 12:00 noon for our next luncheon.  Bring your own 

sandwich; dessert and beverage will be served.  Our program will be ñAn Afternoon of Bingo.ò  

Cost Is $5.00.  Sign up on the bulletin board.  All are welcome!   

COMMUNITY GROUPS AND HAPPENINGS  

MIDDLEBROOK FARMS WORSHIP SERVICE 

WORSHIP SERVICE  at Middlebrook Farms Health Care will be on  

Friday, December 6 at 2:00 pm with Deacons Waltraud Yeager and Carole Fanslow.   

TRUMBULL INTERFAITH COUNCIL  

~ The NEXT MONTHLY MEETING  of Trumbull Interfaith Council will be on Wednesday, December 4 

at 7:00 pm, at Congregation B'nai Torah, 5700 Main Street, Trumbull. 

~ This yearôs ANNUAL THANKSGIVING SERVICE  is on Sunday, November 24 at 4:00 pm at the parish 

of St. Catherine of Siena Church, 200 Shelton Road, Trumbull.  Bring a donation of non-perishable food, 

paper goods or diapers to benefit Trumbull Social Services.  Reception follows in Church Hall.  

GOLDEN HILL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH COMMUNITY SUPPERS 

No GOLDEN HILL COMMUNITY SUPPERS  on December 25.   

Our next turn at  GOLDEN HILL COMMUNITY SUPPERS  is Wednesday, February 26, 2020;  

you can help either cooking at 2 pm and/or serving at 5 pm.  Additional volunteers are always needed and 

greatly appreciated.  Many hands make for light work.  See Dot Pickens or Carole Fanslow for info.  Thanks! 
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COUNCIL OF CHURCHES OF GREATER BRIDGEPORT  

~ ANGEL GIFT GUIDE  We invite you to participate in the annual ANGEL APPEAL 

by making a gift to The Council of Churches in honor or in memory of one or more 

ñANGELSò in your life who has inspired, encouraged or partnered with you in making 

a difference in our community.  To donate online, visit www.ccgb.org/angelappeal, 

pick up a flyer on the table in Fellowship Hall, see the flyers in the bulletin coming in a 

few weeks, or call the office to have one mailed to you. Contact Council of Churches 

for more info at (203) 334-1121 or info@ccgb.org 

~ Next DELEGATES MEETING is on Tuesday, January 21; place to be announced.  

SOUTHERN NEW ENGLAND CONFERENCES OF UCC (RI, MA & CT) 

Itôs official!  The Connecticut Conference UCC is now part of the Southern New England Conferences, UCC 

effective November 2, 2019.  The 3rd Joint Meeting of Southern New England Conferences of the UCC (CT, 

MA & RI) was held on November 1-2, 2019 at DCU Center, Worcester, MA.  ñUnboundò was the tittle of 

the meeting and 711 clergy and lay people attended.  Connecticut had 255 voting delegates. 

The Korean Partnership was celebrating their 25th anniversary and formally recognized Allen and Carole 

Fanslow, who have been a part of the committee since its inception. 

The Budget for 2020 and new bylaws were presented and voted upon.  The committee to hire a new 

Executive Conference Minister was introduced.  Silver Lake had a presentation as well as other UCC 

programs.  Closing comments were given by 3 Conference Ministers, who will become Bridge Conference 

Ministers in 2020.   

ñAllen and I were delegates to the Connecticut Conference Meetings when the meetings were 3 days long 

and always held in churches.  I remember the 100th Conference and this was the 152nd Conference.  Thank 

you for the opportunity to represent Unity Hill UCC at this historic meeting.ò ~ Carole J. Fanlsow, Delegate 

 In June, the General Synod of the United Church of Christ approved the request of the Connecticut, 

Massachusetts and Rhode Island conferences to come together and form a new conference.  

That new conference officially comes into being on January 1, 2020.  

HEALTH CORNER: 12 Ways to Have a Healthy Holiday Season 

12 Ways to Have a Healthy Holiday Season https://www.cdc.gov/features/healthytips/index.html 

Brighten the holidays by making your health and safety a priority.  Take steps to keep you and your loved 

ones safe and healthyðand ready to enjoy the holidays. 

1. Wash hands often to help prevent the spread of germs.  Itôs flu season.  Wash your hands with 

soap and clean running water for at least 20 seconds. 

2. Bundle up to stay dry and warm.  Wear appropriate outdoor clothing: light, warm layers, gloves, 

hats, scarves, and waterproof boots. 

3. Manage stress.  Give yourself a break if you feel stressed out, overwhelmed, and out of control.  

Some of the best ways to manage stress are to find support, connect socially, and get plenty of sleep. 

4. Donôt drink and drive or let others drink and drive.  Whenever anyone drives drunk, they put 

everyone on the road in danger.  Choose not to drink and drive and help others do the same. 

http://www.ccgb.org/angelappeal
mailto:info@ccgb.org
https://www.cdc.gov/features/healthytips/index.html
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5. Be smoke-free.  Avoid smoking and secondhand smoke.  Smokers have greater health risks because 

of their tobacco use, but nonsmokers also are at risk when exposed to tobacco smoke. 

6. Fasten seat belts while driving or riding in a motor vehicle.  Always buckle your children in the 

car using a child safety seat, booster seat, or seat belt according to their height, weight, and age.  

Buckle up every time, no matter how short the trip and encourage passengers to do the same. 

7. Get exams and screenings.  Ask your health care provider what exams you need and when to get 

them.  Update your personal and family history. 

8. Get your vaccinations.  Vaccinations help prevent diseases and save lives.  Everyone 6 months and 

older should get a flu vaccine each year. 

9. Monitor children.   Keep potentially dangerous toys, food, drinks, household items, and other objects 

out of childrenôs reach.  Protect them from drowning, burns, falls, and other potential accidents. 

10. Practice fire safety.  Most residential fires occur during the 

winter months, so donôt leave fireplaces, space heaters, food 

cooking on stoves, or candles unattended.  Have an emergency 

plan and practice it regularly. 

11. Prepare food safely.  Remember these simple steps: Wash hands 

and surfaces often, avoid cross-contamination, cook foods to 

proper temperatures and refrigerate foods promptly. 

12. Eat healthy, stay active.  Eat fruits and vegetables which pack 

nutrients and help lower the risk for certain diseases.  Limit your 

portion sizes and foods high in fat, salt, and sugar.  Also, be active 

for at least 2½ hours a week and help kids and teens be active for 

at least 1 hour a day.  

PICTURE FROM OUR MEMORIAL SERVICE ON SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2019  
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December 2019  

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

1   10:30am 

Communion  

at Worship  

11:30am 

Annual 

Congregational 

Budget Meeting 

2 

7pm  

Church 

Council 

Meeting if 

no budget 

passes for 

2020 

3 4 

7:00pm  

Trumbull Interfaith  

Council Meeting 

5 

1:00pm 

Womenôs 

Fellowship 

Annual 

Christmas Tea 

6 7 

8   10:30am 

Worship & 

Breakfast in 

Bethlehem 

5pm Fellowship 

of Unity Hill 

Christmas Party 

9 10 11  11:30-2:45 

Kennedy Center-

crafts 

12   

10-11:30am 

UCC Ministry 

Meeting 

11:30am-1pm 

Georgeôs Hill 

13 14 

15  10:30am 

Worship  
 

16 

Deadline for 

January 

Outlook 

Info 

17 18 19 

Final 

Deadline for 

January 

Outlook Info  

20 21 

1:30-

3:30pm 

Overeaters 

Anonymous 

Meeting  

22   

10:30am 

Worship  

11:30am 

Church 

Christmas 

Luncheon 
 

23 24 

CHRISTMAS 

EVE 

5pm Family 

Service 

11pm 

Candlelight 

Service with 

Communion 

25  CHRISTMAS 

DAY

  

26 27 28 

29   

10:30am 

Sing-along 

Worship  
 

30 31 

NEW YEARôS 

EVE 
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

CHRISTMAS MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTION TO  

THE ñBOOK OF REMEMBRANCEò 

If you would like to make a Memorial Contribution to the ñBook 

of Remembranceò in addition to, or in place of, a Christmas 

poinsettia, please complete this form and return it, with your 

check, made payable to ñUnity Hill UCCò with a notation for: 

ñBook of Remembranceò to the office no later than Monday, December 16th  

so we can prepare the list of memorials for the Christmas Eve bulletin.   

 

Be sure to write your loved onesô name exactly how you want it inscribed in the 

Book of Remembrance!  Thank you! 

 

Donorôs Name ___________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

Address _________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________ 

Book of Remembrance - Donation: $ _________________________________ 

In Loving Memory Of  ______________________________________________ 

 

BIRTHDAYS IN DECEMBER ~ HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

2   Sandra Osten   9   Brenda Finizio 17   Andrew Pickens 

5   Gail Gorlo 10   Lucille Baver 18   David George Brezina 

5   Kim Gorlo Hayward 10   Al Paolozzi Sr. 26   Wally Yeager 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY IN DECEMBER!  12/17/1960  Gail & Donald Gorlo 
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